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DEL MONTE PACIFIC LIMITED  
(Incorporated in the British Virgin Islands) 
 
 
EARNINGS UPDATE FOR TRANSITION QUARTER 
 
 
The Board of Directors (the “Directors”) of Del Monte Pacific Limited (the 
“Company” and its subsidiaries, collectively referred to as the “Group”) refers to 
its announcement dated 9 May 2014, informing shareholders that following the 
completion of the acquisition of Del Monte Foods, Inc (“DMFI”), the Company has 
changed its financial year end from 31 December to 30 April, with 30 April 2015 
being the next financial year end, to align the Company’s financial year with that 
of DMFI. The Company will be announcing its results for the period from 1 
January 2014 to 30 April 2014 (“Transition Quarter”) on or before 14 June 2014, 
and will be reporting its quarterly results henceforth in line with DMFI’s quarters.  

 
As a result of this change, the Directors wish to provide an update on the Group’s 
earnings for the Transition Quarter ended 30 April 2014. 
 
The Company has stated in the announcement of its results for the full year 
ended 31 December 2013 that the Company expects to generate higher earnings 
on a recurring basis in the first quarter of 2014 but expects to report a lower non-
recurring net income due to one-off acquisition-related expenses in closing its 
US$1.675 billion acquisition of DMFI.  
 
The Group now expects to report a net loss for the Transition Quarter ended 30 

April 2014 due primarily to:                                                                                        

(i) Non-recurring DMFI acquisition-related expenses, which the Company had 
disclosed in its full year results announcement in February 2014  

(ii) Acquisition-related purchase accounting expenses pertaining to inventory 
step-up and a one-time write down of fixed manufacturing costs  

 
The Company is in the process of preparing its financial statements for the 
Transition Quarter which includes the conversion from US GAAP to IFRS.  The 
Company will release the Transition Quarter results on or before 14 June 2014. 
 
 
By Order of the Board 
Yvonne Choo 
Company Secretary 
Date: 16 May 2014 


